
ACSS Totem Times  

Dream, Believe, Achieve 

Please visit our website www.acsstotems.ca for more information. 
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Upcoming Calendar Events 

Feb 8—Feb  11 , 2021  Spirt Week  (See Attached Schedule) 

Tuesday Feb 9th , 2021      Report Cards  

Wednesday Feb 10th, 2021 Course Planning Info Night Via Teams 

Friday Feb 12, 2021   No School District Pro D Day 

Monday Feb 15th, 2021   No School Family Day 

February 5th, 2021 
 
 

Good afternoon Aldergrove Community Secondary School students and families, 
 
We have moved into the third quarter of the school year!  Students have completed four 
courses and are now on their way to completing four more courses.  While the beginning of 
new courses does offer a chance for students and staff to have a “breath of fresh air” so to 
speak, we are also aware that the school year in COVID times can feel long in duration.  Stu-
dents and staff are encouraged to take good care of their physical, mental and emotional 
health as we all continue with our studies this year. 
 
Within the new “enhanced safety measures for K-12 schools” communicated by the govern-
ment on Thursday, as you likely heard, all students and staff in middle and secondary 
schools will have new mask requirements.  Please see the new measures in this newsletter.  
It is important to note, ACSS and all other schools, will need some time to implement these 
new changes; all changes will be made as soon as possible and will be fully in effect as of 
February 26, 2021. Your continued patience and support are appreciated. If you have any 
questions, please contact admin at the school.  Thank you. 
 
At the school this week, teachers have completed their first drafts of the Quarter 2 report 
cards.  The report cards will be issued to students and published to student accounts on 
Tuesday, February 9th.  New cohorts of students began their studies in our three School Dis-
trict Youth Train in Trades Programs – Automobile Service Technician, Carpentry, and Hair-
dressing.  A big, friendly welcome to all of the students new to these programs, and for 
some of them, new to ACSS.   
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Also, our younger, Grade 6 students from Betty Gilbert Middle School began their explora-
tion classes at ACSS this week.  Students will get to take classes in Art, Computers, Drama, 
Foods, Music and Physical and Health Education – a big welcome also to our siblings from 
BGMS. 
 
Please see the information included in this newsletter regarding activities, events and initia-
tives happening around the school and, as always, please contact us if you have any com-
ments, questions or concerns.  Thank you. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend, 
 
 
Mr. M. Palichuk 
Principal 
Aldergrove Community Secondary School 
 
 
Staffing Announcement 
 
Please welcome Ms. Corene Beach to ACSS as our new Office Assistant.  Ms. Beach will 
begin working at ACSS on Monday, February 8th. 
 
Please also welcome Ms. Carolina Budzynska as a new ACSS Learning Support Services 
teacher.  Ms. Budzynska will begin working at ACSS on Monday, February 22, 2001 
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GRAD GOSSIP 

PARENTS & GRADS! JOIN GRAD REMIND:  

Text @acsgrad21 to 778-651-9772 All info for 

grad will be pushed here and posted on ACS-Grad 

2021 Teams space. Grad Remind is a one-way 

notification system; we are only able to send 

messages, we cannot receive your messages on 

Remind. Any questions about Grad can be sent to 

Ms. Caines on Teams via email at 

kcaines@sd35.bc.ca 

 

 

 

GRAD YEARBOOK QUOTES: Yearbook quotes are posted on the main foyer windows and 

on the walls down by the office back entrance (near the new mural and the ‘Faces Be-

hind the Mask’ display.) Please make sure you proof your name, your photo, and your 

quote by Feb 19th. Failure to do so will result in your quote being printed ‘as is’ when 

that section of the yearbook goes to print in February. 

 

GRAD HOODIES (FINAL ORDER): The final order for grad hoodies is now on SchoolCa-

shOnline. This will be the final chance to order hoodies for grad 2021, so don’t miss out! 

We only order the exact amount that YOU paid for, so we will not have extras. Orders 

will be open until Feb 19th. We will submit the order after the deadline and the hoodie 

order will arrive after spring break. If you ordered your hoodie in the fall, we still have 8 

that have not been picked up. 

WE HAVEN’T FORGOTTEN! 

We know that everyone is eager to hear 

about dates for Grad 2021. In the next few 

weeks, we will be firming up dates and loca-

tions for our ceremonies. Once we have 

that information, it will be posted to Grad 

Teams, Grad Remind, and all our ACSS  

Social Media pages. Stay tuned! 
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Grade 11/12 Hybrid Schedule for the First Half of Quarter 3 
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Sign of the Week 

Signs of the Week 
Pop down to Ms. Solvey’s room for 

“Sign of the Week” 

When she is here, you will find her in 
the Braille room, across from the  

Dramnasium. Her schedule varies, so 
no set times, just pop by whenever.    

From the doorway, you can learn new 
signs every week and build your vo-

cab. Plus you will get a treat. 

Knowledge is better when shared. 

Hope to see you soon.  

Our counselling department wants to make all of 
our families aware of some comprehensive family 
resources available for Aldergrove parents and 
students. 
 
BC211   Government resource to ask questions and 
find out about supports available in your communi-
ty 
 
Langley Children  Large collection of resources for 
children and youth in Langley 
 
Langley Children and Community Response to Covid
-19: Children, Youth and Families   

Parent Information Course  
Planning Evening 

This year the Parent Information Course Planning evening will occur 
virtually via Teams on Wednesday, February 10th.  During this event, 
the ACSS Administration, ACSS Counsellors, and other ACSS Staff will 
have the opportunity to share a variety of academic  
opportunities and social/emotional supports that your child can ac-
cess as a student at Aldergrove Community  
Secondary School.  

CURRENT GR. 8 BGMS STUDENTS (WHO WILL BE IN GR. 9 IN SEPTEMBER) 6:30PM 

CURRENT GRADE 9-11 STUDENTS 7:15PM 

CURRENT GRADE 11 STUDENTS (GRAD 2022 INFORMATION) 8:00PM 

Here is the link to the event:     ParentInfoSession2021  

We hope that you will be able to join us for this important and 
informative event.  

https://www.bc211.ca/
https://langleychildren.com/
https://langleychildren.com/langley-covid-resources/
https://langleychildren.com/langley-covid-resources/
https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%3Ameeting_NDZkMjY1NDQtMjFjYy00MmQzLWIxNDUtNjQ3ODU5NzU4OTNh%40thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257B%2522Tid%2522%3A%2522fcabfaae-f80a-4f74-b6a7-ba15c2a4bb24%2522%2C%2522Oid%2522
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PHE STUDENTS 

HEY TOTEMS  

YOU CAN NOW PURCHASE 

PE STRIP ON YOUR SCHOOL 

CASH ONLINE ACCOUNT. 

LOG IN AND YOU WILL SEE 

AN OPTION FOR PE STRIP - 

EXTRA. THERE IS AN OPTION 

TO PURCHASE EITHER A 

SHIRT OR SHORTS OR BOTH. 

$20 FOR BOTH OR $10 EACH!  

 

IF YOU HAVE ANY  

QUESTIONS PLEASE SEE  

MARIE BEZANSON IN THE  

OFFICE OR VIA EMAIL  

MBEZANSON@SD35.BC.CA 



Enhanced Safety Measures for K-12 Schools 

The District appreciates all the hard work from students, staff, and families in helping keep our 
community safe. We continue to work closely with the Ministry of Education and Provincial 
Health Office. This week the province announced changes to COVID-19 health and safety guide-
lines for schools. Mask requirements for middle and secondary school students and K-12 staff 
have been amended. Guidelines have also been strengthened for physical education and music 
classes. 

  

It is important to note, our schools will need some time to implement these new changes; all 
changes will be in effect as of February 26, 2021. Your continued patience and support are appre-
ciated. If you have any questions, please contact the school. 

  

Please read below and full details found in the province’s news release located on the District 
website here.  

  

Changes to Mask Wearing 

All middle and secondary students and K-12 staff will now be required to wear non-medical 
masks in all indoor areas, including when they are with their learning groups. The only excep-
tions are when: 

•    sitting or standing at their seat or workstation in a classroom; 

•    there is a barrier in place; or 

•    they are eating or drinking. 

  

For elementary students, wearing masks indoors remain a personal choice. 

  

It is important to note, as advised by the province, these changes above do not apply to grade 6 
and 7 students attending an elementary school.  

  

Changes to Physical Education and Music Classes 

High-intensity physical activities are to be held outside as much as possible. Shared equipment 
or items, such as weight machines, treadmills or musical instruments, can be used only if they 
are cleaned between use, according to strict school sanitization guidelines. Students using equip-
ment or playing instruments should also be spaced at least two metres apart and masks are to be 
used when singing. 
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https://www.sd35.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2021/02/2021EDUC0011-000201-February-4.pdf


Grab and Go Breakfast Club 8:20-
9:00 daily 

Thank you to all of our partners, 
staff and students for their contin-
ued support. A huge thank you to 
Langley Sources for their weekly 
baked goods, breads, cheese and 
extras. Langley School Foundation 
also supports with yogurt, apple 
sauce and eggs. Also a thank you 
to the Township of Langley Fire-
fighters Charitable Society for a 

supply of granola bars.  

-Sincerely yours; The Breakfast 
Club Team.  
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Student Safety Around Schools  

With the days growing shorter and the weather changing to rain, fog, and frost, Aldergrove Community           
Secondary is reminding all our students to take extra precaution when walking to and from school. 
Please be aware of your surroundings, walk on the sidewalk and with someone whenever possible, 
and avoid wearing headphones. We also ask drivers in our school community to be vigilant on our 
roads. Student safety is our priority. Thank you for your cooperation and support in keeping everyone 
safe. 

Information About School Status During Inclement Weather 

Snow closures and power outages are an annual occurrence in Langley School District. So, where do 
you go to get information about the status of schools during periods of inclement weather? If you are 
able to access the internet via computer or smartphone, current information about Langley schools can 
be accessed on all school websites or www.sd35.bc.ca. Updates are also posted to Twitter 
@LangleySchools and Facebook at www.facebook.com/langleyschooldistrict. If you don't have internet 
connectivity but your phone is working, call a relative or friend in an area that has not been affected by 
the storm and ask them to check the district website for you. Local radio stations are also informed of 
school status in Langley. Tune in to CKWX 1130AM, CKNW 980AM, Country Radio 107.1FM, Pulse 
107.7 or CBC 690AM or 88.1FM for updates. 
 

Please note that Langley District schools are all considered 'open' until a decision to close is required. 
Decisions on school closures are usually made by 6:30am. As always, it is a parent's decision whether 
to send their child to school based on safety and individual circumstances. If you feel it is unsafe for 
you or your child to travel to or attend an open school for any reason, please keep your child home and 
report an absence to the school. 

School Immunizations 

The District has been advised by Fraser Health that school immunizations are expected to take place in 
January. As in previous years, students in grades 6 and 9 will have the opportunity to be vac-
cinated. Fraser Health will also provide catch up immunizations to students who did not com-
plete their immunizations last year or over the summer. If you have any questions, please con-
tact the Langley Health Unit (604-539-2900). 

Video on how to access Report Cards on MyEDBC 

Here are the links to two videos that you can share with your community to assist students/parents with 
accessing the Parent/Student Portal on MyEDBC so they can view report cards and other information on 
the portal. These videos will also be placed on the MyEDBC Family/Student Portal Help Page on the 
District website. 
 

The first video is a general overview of how to access the MyEDBC Parent/Student portal including how 
to access the Report Card but also shows the parent how to access other information on the portal such 
as attendance and schedules for secondary. 

https://storage.googleapis.com/sd35-myedbc-support/video/parent-portal-intro-FINAL.mp4 

  

The second video is specifically for parents around forgotten passwords. 

https://storage.googleapis.com/sd35-myedbc-support/video/parent-portal-forgot-password-Final.mp4 

http://www.sd35.bc.ca
http://www.facebook.com/langleyschooldistrict
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstorage.googleapis.com%2Fsd35-myedbc-support%2Fvideo%2Fparent-portal-intro-FINAL.mp4&data=04%7C01%7CGKozlovic%40sd35.bc.ca%7C1e5a3c76284a4a382c4f08d89a0696bf%7Cfcabfaaef80a4f74b6a7ba15c2a4bb24%
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstorage.googleapis.com%2Fsd35-myedbc-support%2Fvideo%2Fparent-portal-forgot-password-Final.mp4&data=04%7C01%7CGKozlovic%40sd35.bc.ca%7C1e5a3c76284a4a382c4f08d89a0696bf%7Cfcabfaaef80a4f74b6a7ba1
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WorkSafe BC has now launched the 2021 Student Safety Video Contest and 
students are invited to start working on their videos! There is a team of staff 
members that are happy to work with any student that is interested in participat-
ing over the next couple of months to help your entry to be the best it can be!  
Here are some important details: 
• The theme of this year’s contest is I am doing my part (focus on how young 
workers can do their part to stop the spread of the virus and other infectious 
diseases in the workplace). 
• The contest is open to Grades 8-12 students. 
• To ensure health protocols are followed, students must work independently 
and film the videos themselves rather than as part of a team. These self-filmed 
entries can be live action, documentary-style, animation, stop motion…
whatever creative style your students can imagine. 
Entries are to be submitted to either Mr. Probert, Mrs. Smith, Ms. Wight or Mrs. 
Wilkie by 10:00 am on Monday, March 29, 2021. 
If you would like more information or are ready to get started, please contact 
Mrs. Smith via Teams or email and she will get the application package ready 
for you! 
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Youth TRAIN in Trades 2021 Programs 
The BIG DAY has arrived as most of our District Youth TRAIN in Trades programs 
started this past week. There is a total of 60 students registered in either the Auto-
motive Service Technician, Carpentry, Electrical, Hairstylist, Horticulture or Piping/
Plumbing program which take place at various locations throughout Langley. Please 
note – we do have a 7th program, Professional Cook 1, which runs from September - 
June so those students are half-way finished! 
  

At ACSS, we are privileged to host 3 programs (Automotive Service Technician, Carpentry & Hairstylist) and 
we have a total of 38 of these students starting their trades training here. We are so excited to be part of 
such exciting career journeys and if you might like to learn more about a future opportunity, please see Mrs. 
Smith in the Counselling Centre. 
  
Youth TRAIN in TRADES 2020 Hairstylist Program 
This past Monday marked the end of a year-long training program for 11 fantastic students receiving their 
Level 1 training in the Hairstylist Youth TRAIN in Trades program. We celebrated with a farewell luncheon, 
gifts and goodbyes and we wish Madi, Tayonie, Brooke, Ashley, Raquel, Dori, Pranjil, Brayden, Brianna, De-
siree and Vincent all the best in their futures! 
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One PDF application for multiple awards. 

Details about a variety of awards can be viewed and 
download applications directly through www.ufv.ca/
entrance-scholarships 

March 1, 2021 deadline. 

 

UFV President’s Entrance Scholarship - $4,000 per 
year, renewable for up to three additional years to a 
maximum of $16,000. 

 

UFV Excellence Entrance Scholarship - $3,000 to be 
awarded over two semesters - $1,500 towards tuition 
in the first semester and $1,5000 towards tuition in 
the second semester. 

 

Other Entrance Scholarships: 

Dr. Francis Pang Endowment Entrance Scholarship – 
Computer Information Systems 

George A. Ferguson Memorial Annual Entrance Schol-
arship – Business/Agriculture 

Manning Elliot Annual Entrance Scholarship – Busi-
ness Administration 

UFV/Community Endowment Scholarship – Open to 
all 

Marco Corbin Memorial Endowment Entrance Award 
– Engineering Transfer 

Kichi Tepakohp Iskotew Iskew Entrance Scholarship 
for First Nations Students 

Gladys & Harvey Kipp Entrance Endowment Scholar-
ship – Open to all post-secondary programs. $4000 
per year, renewable for up to 3 additional years to a 
maximum of $16,000. 
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Grade 12 parents and students are reminded the 
2021 ACSS/Langley Open/District Authority Scholar-
ship Application package is available for download 
from the ACSS website or a paper copy is available 
for students to pick up outside Mrs. Luteijn’s door 
in the Counselling Office. The deadline to submit 
the application is  
Friday, February 26th at 3pm. 

 

This is the best chance for students to receive mon-
ey to help fund their post-secondary goals. There 
are approximately 50 scholarships available just to 
ACSS students! Scholarships are awarded not just 
for academic accomplishments. Several are based 
on the career pathway students are choosing, fi-
nancial need, community involvement, or excel-
lence in an elective focus area. If you have any 
questions, please contact Mrs. Luteijn.  

http://www.ufv.ca/entrance-scholarships
http://www.ufv.ca/entrance-scholarships
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